


 October and November brought a new challenge to our facility- the possibility of 

caring safely for an Ebola patient. While we have dealt in the past with the complexities 

that emerging infections (HIV,SARS, others) bring to a hospital, none threatens the safety 

of our staff and physicians as extensively as  Ebola. Not only are we dealing with  a poten-

tially lethal virus, but additionally with the hysteria that surrounds it. There were many les-

sons to be learned. 

 Thankfully, the threat has now subsided. The epidemic has slowed in West Africa. 

The CDC has placed many measures in place to identify and track potential cases coming 

into this country, has firmed up the recommendations to protect caregivers, and has iden-

tified receiving hospitals for any cases that might occur. Presently there is no Ebola in the 

US, and those individuals with possible exposures here are now coming out of quarantine. 

And the media has finally backed off on their constant Ebola reports. 

 Our infection prevention team has worked hard to make sure that, should an Ebola 

case somehow present here, we are ready. Through the tireless work of Jamie Jolly and 

her team, the drills have been completed, the education done, the supplies obtained, the 

treating team identified, and the contingencies addressed. The lessons learned can addition-

ally be carried forward to deal with the next threat. I want to recognize all the hard work 

the many individuals have done to make our institution safe and to ready us to give the 

best care possible.  


